
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
2 November 2021 
 
 
 
Mr Donald Campbell 
Brisbane CBD BUG 
brisbanecbdbug@gmail.com 
 
 
Dear Mr Campbell 
 
Thank you for your email of 14 September 2021 to submit feedback on Council’s Ferry Network 
Review on behalf of the Central Business District Bicycle User Group (CBD BUG).  The Lord Mayor 
referred your enquiry to me as Civic Cabinet Chair for Transport to provide a response. 
 
I appreciate your group’s participation in this community engagement and for providing valuable 
feedback.  
 
Council is committed to investing in a transport network to suit Brisbane’s lifestyle and community 
needs, including those of residents, visitors and commuters. The Ferry Network Review provides an 
opportunity for residents to have their say and submit further feedback on ways Council can shape 
the future of our city’s world-class public transport network.  
 
We will use feedback and information from the review to identify and consider service and network 
changes to further meet the needs of our community. Proposed network changes, including a full 
timetable review, will be scheduled for implementation in December.  
 
As you are aware and have noted in your letter, changes to public transport infrastructure including 
ferry terminals, vessels, road networks or parking facilities are not part of this review. However, your 
feedback as it relates to infrastructure will be passed onto the relevant areas in Council for 
consideration as part of future planning. 
 
Should you require any further information about this review, please visit our website at 
www.brisbane.qld.gov.au and search on ‘Ferry Network community engagement’. 
 
Thank you again for your feedback. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
 
 
Councillor Ryan Murphy 
CIVIC CABINET CHAIR FOR TRANSPORT 
 
Ref: LM03839-2021 


